
An Important Message from 

The Texas Health and Human Services Commission (HHSC)  

 
UPDATE: HHSC Publishes Additional Information on Home and 

Community-Based Services Settings Rule Compliance for Employment 
Readiness Providers 

 
 
 

HHSC has published Information Letter 2025-05 Additional Information on Home and 
Community-Based Services (HCBS) Settings Rule Compliance for Employment Readiness 
Providers. This letter provides information for financial management services agencies 
(FMSAs), local intellectual and developmental disability authorities (LIDDAs), and providers 
of Deaf Blind with Multiple Disabilities (DBMD), Home and Community-based Services 
(HCS) and Texas Home Living (TxHmL) services regarding the steps to ensure compliance 
with the HCBS settings rules for settings where employment readiness services are 
provided. 
 
 
Questions?  

Please contact UnitedHealthcare Customer Service at 888-887-9003, 8 a.m.–6 p.m. CT, 
Monday–Friday. 
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